

## **Minutes of Dinghy Park Working Group Meeting** **14<sup>th</sup> March 2018**

### PRESENT:

Councillors: Cohen and Underdown

Reps from Dinghy Park users: Mr. K Munro, Mr. T Foster and Mr. N O'Donnell  
Assistant Clerk

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Cross and Cllr Phillips

---

### 01. Long Term Vison

Agreed that Cllr Cohen and Mr. O'Donnell will work together on a plan for the Foreshore area. This will take into account the work already underway by the Foreshore Group (Cllrs Underdown, Phillips and Rolfe) A draft will be produced and brought to the next meeting. Cllr Cohen will liaise with other Council groups working on overlapping projects

### 02. Short Term Priorities

Slipways	Cleaning – already in process of obtaining quotations from contractors for regular programme of cleaning Lifeboat slipway – In urgent need of cleaning and maintenance (Lifeboat Trust responsibility)
Water	Temporary solution in place for Warming Pan Event Cllr Underdown and Mr. Munro to investigate coin operated supply
SP bay numbers	Stickers – delivered will be affixed shortly.
Signage	Safety signage

### Longer Terms Projects

Slipway	Concrete breaking up – estimates for remedial works Extend with a concrete apron
Space Numbers	Source new number discs
Zoning	Consider grouping classes of boat together

Mr. O'Donnell and Mr. Munro suggested a permanent supply of water and electric at the top of the slipway to facilitate a jet washer. Recommending two actions:

1) contracting for the trench , pipe and cable to be installed : Parish Council to obtain quotes and seek to proceed with planning the works .( but not issuing a final PO) - so as to progress the practical aspect - i assume final quote and agreed program of delivery to be approved by main PC body.

2 ) Ken/ Ian to assess the final delivery options for hoses , jet wash etc , and appropriate control mechanisms, of which token / coin may be one .. these to be presented back to dinghy park working group .

03. Youth Development

Mr. Munro reported Flag Staff Trust has very limited funds available and unable to provide subsidies for group and school visits.

HRSC have approached Eastleigh Borough Council for funding under the Park Sport initiative.

The Harbour Master will be invited to attend the next meeting to discuss opportunities for funding of water based activities for young people, particularly during the summer holidays.

04. Plastics

Cllr Cohen reported feedback from many of the business in the village that they will re-fill water bottles.

Hamble River Valley Forum is currently investigating this issue and will report shortly. The Working Party will consider any recommendations coming from this report.

Mr. O'Donnell suggested litter bins at the Foreshore should be replaced to offer separation of recyclable items. (The Asset Management Committee has already got a plan in hand to renew the bins when the benches are replaced later in the year).

05. Dinghy Park Inspection

An inspection is normally scheduled after Easter to allow users plenty of time to affix new permit stickers to their boats.

Future inspections will be completed by a Councillor and volunteer from the User Reps however, the initial inspection will be completed by Cllrs Underdown and Cross with support of Mr. Foster and Mr. Munro.

06. Any Other Business

Dinghy Park Terms and Conditions will be reviewed before next year's allocation process.

The Working Group agreed the next meeting will take place on 2<sup>nd</sup> May 2018 at 4.15

Signature of Chair.....

Date.....